March 10, 2005

Highlands Neighborhood Board Meeting.  Karen Story’s home.

Officers attending: 

Vice President  - Ken Nash ; Treasurer – John Braun; Secretary - Karen Story

Board members: Zita Gustin

The meeting convened at 7:00 pm

I. Treasurer report - John Braun

· Kari emailed John and said it’s OK to delay submission of our 2004 grant money report until we know the results of the neighborhood connections vote, and can decide how we want to spend the rest of our 2004 money. Kari will send John an extension form. 

· We still need 144 volunteer hours for 2004. John does not have any food drive forms for 2004, so Karen will ask Debbie if she has those. Karen has not yet submitted her hours, which could total 120 or so. Karen will bring forms to the March 17 meeting in case anyone has hours they need to log.

· Ken received the 2004 non-profit tax status form. John will fill it out, and will submit an address change so next year’s form goes to John instead of Ken. 

· John submitted the required forms to the bank and he now has a checkbook.


II. NE 95th Street development

· The board is concerned that the NE 95th Street development will create a safety hazard at the intersection of NE 95th and 116th Ave NE. Karen will draft a letter from the board to the planning commission asking that development approval be contingent upon improvements to that intersection. Individual board members may also send letters if they’d like. 

III. Spring Egg Hunt update

· Sue Keller has offered to organize the event

· The event will take place on Saturday, March 26, from 10 am to noon. 

· HNA will reimburse for refreshments and other expenses

IV. Neighborhood Connections Program update

· Ballots are ready to mail and will arrive around March 12

· Results will be announced to the neighborhood on May 19

· The board will receive a preliminary report from Kari prior to the next board meeting in May

V. City Matching Grant Funds Secondary Grant 

· The board unanimously agreed to request an additional $2000 from the City Matching Grant Funds Secondary Grant program. 

· Karen will respond to the email survey from the City. 

· The additional funds would be used to pay for things that are not covered by the neighborhood connections program

VI. General Meeting agenda for March 17

· Sidewalk Bond Committee “road show”

· Announcements (Karen will prepare a list)

VII. Zita announced that the State Legislator will soon be voting on HB 2196, which would raise the excise tax on housing sales. She requested that Karen include this information in her next email to the neighborhood.

Meeting adjourned at 8:00.

